
  

Palmwoods Tennis Club Newsletter October 2022

Hi to all,

Our courts 1, 2 and 3 will hopefully be resurfaced in 2023. They are looking very worn and torn 
especially court 2, please take care on this court or avoid using it if possible. 

Funding is coming together with grant applications in progress.
Thanks to Sunshine Coast Council’s Major Facility grant approval
(subject to conditions). Some repair work by Sportzing on the base
lines and torn sections will happen when the weather allows. The new
synthetic grass surface will be similar to the previous mat, being a low
pile of 16mm providing a fast bounce. 

Christmas Party 
Sunday 27th December 5pm
Come along for fun games,
prizes, BBQ, tennis, Santa

everyone is welcome, bring the
family,BYO refereshments

Club shirts are in and available for purchase please contact Keith
kmkkar@iinet.net.au 
Prices are $29.10 for a t-shirt and $32.40 for a polo, or a $5 discount to
members of a Palmwoods representative team ($24.10 for a t-shirt and
$27.40 for a polo). Arrangements for pick-up of t-shirts and polos can be
organised when payments are received



Coaching news

Coaches Valoja, Kerri and Mitchel are now joined by Matti. Welcome Matti. Coaching is available 
for Juniors and adults, group and private lessons. All coaching enquiries can be made to 
skilledtennis@gmail.com or Valoja on 0402 751 341. 

For more information or enquiries about teams, competitions and fixtures please contact Valoja.

Social Tennis Times Palmwoods Tennis club

Monday morning: Social tennis with coaching 7.30am 9am   contact Valoja 0402 751 341

Tuesday afternoon: Mixed Doubles social 3.pm -5pm    contact Maurice 0412 856 670

Wednesday morning Ladies: 7.30am to 9.00am contact Robyn 0401146451

Thursday Afternoon: Mixed Doubles social 3.00pm -5pm  contact Maurice 0412 856 670

Saturday afternoon: Mixed Doubles social 3.00pm 5pm   contact Maurice 0412 856 670

For other social tennis opportunities please contact coach Valoja on 0402 751 341

Lost property, don’t you love it? There’s lots of it, water bottles galore.
Please check the stack in the small clubhouse. All remaining items will be
removed at the end of October.

Thanks to Palmwoods Physio for their Community Locals 4 Locals grant of $100

ph 5478 8500

Remember to do your warm ups.

palmwoodstennis@gmail.com                     
P.O. Box 549 Palmwoods 4555                      
53 Palmwoods-Montville Rd                      
entry via Lingara Ave     
www.  play.tennis.com.au/palmwoods  tennisclub  

Enjoy your tennis
Kind regards
Robyn Combes
President
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